WELLINGTON CITY COUNCIL

PO Box 2199, 101 Wakefield Street, Wellington, New Zealand. Ph 64-4-499 4444, Internet www.wcc.govt.nz

Attachment 4 to Report 03.150
Page 1 of 1

Tumeke Poneke
Wellington City Council

(RT/ltr/benham)

Wellington Regional Council

1 9 SEP 2002

12 September 2002

Mr David Benham
Divisional Manager, Utility Services
Wellington Regional Council
PO Box 11-646
WELLINGTON

P. Fenham

AS

Dear Mr Benham

REFERENCE: PROPOSED MURAL ON NGAURANGA WATER RESERVOIR

Thank you for your letter dated 7 August 2002.

I have considered your request in line with Council planning policies relating to Ngauranga gorge, being:

- The District Plan which zones much of the gorge as Open Space B;
- Wellington "Wet and Wild", incorporating the streams policy and ecological corridors. This noted Ngauranga as an important area;
- Council's Open Space Strategy (Capital Spaces November 1998) which notes the area as
 providing a "striking gateway to the harbour in the future"; and
- The Hilltops and Ridgelines study (in progress).

While the Ngauranga gorge is a modified landscape it still retains landscape values namely its topography, and linkage from the hills to the harbour.

Council's Open Space Strategy identified that future proposal within the gorge need to consider visual effects. Your proposal to add a large yellow face to the reservoir would be a significant change that would have lasting visual effects.

After reviewing the proposal in line with Council planning policies relating to Ngauranga Gorge the visual effects are considered to be significant and therefore Council can not approve landowner consent.

Yours sincerely

Derek Fry

DIRECTOR- CITY MARKETING & DEVELOPMENT

Telephone:

(04) 801-3487

Facsimile:

(04) 801-3195